February 1, 1956

Dy HMe L. King

Pastor

Dexter Avenue Baptist Church
309 South Jackson Street
liontgomery, Alabama

Dear King:

I have learned of the recent bombing of your
home, Although I am sorry about the mishap, I feel
the incldent, because of the fine way in which you
handled the situation, might have favorable reper=-
cusslons for our struggle Lhoughout the nation.

I think that Mrs. King, as well as your self and
others in the clty oftgﬁgtgomery, should be con=
gratulsted for your s .

I am praying that you will have continued success
In your efforts tobring the boycott to a successful
and worthy conclusion.

Sincerely yours,

DWWsml Daniel W. Wynn
Chaplain




